

#### The A.N.D.F.H.G. News sheet.

Special Issue - 26 June 2009.



### THE COMMITTEE WORKING FOR YOU

President: Peter Applebee Vice President: Colin Withall Secretary: Margaret Flaiban **Treasurer / Membership:** Helen Stein **Newsletter Editor:** Colin Withall **Fundraising Officer:** Tammy Martin Barb Such **Publicity Officer: General Committee:** Bev Burke Ivan Randall

Ivan Randa John Clift



### This Months News from the Editor.

This is a special edition of the News Sheet, there will not be one for the month of July, and this is

because it is the month in which our general meeting is held and of course, the time for elections of Committee office bearers, and Committee members.

Consequently, there also will not be a Guest speaker's night in July, these speaker's nights will resume in August, and all members will be advised accordingly.

I have received notice from AFFHO (Australian Federation of Family History Organisations) an Australia wide organisation. That they have held their elections for the Management Council, and as result, the President elect is Andrew Peake, the National Editor of their Newsletter (*Newsflash*) will be Graham Jaunay, and our President Peter Applebee, was appointed the AFFHO website manager. Of the five Office Bearers three are South Australians, this is a unique situation and congratulations to Peter upon his appointment.

It is fair to point out here that Peter is one of the hardest working people I have encountered. Apart from being a devoted family man, Peter is also the ANDFHG President, the organiser and President of the Applebee Family History Group, the Web Master of the Family History Research website,

Ozgenonline.com. A member of the organising committee for the 2012 of the 13th Australasian Genealogy and Heraldry Congress, to be held in Adelaide, and a member of the Salisbury Historical Society's Committee.

I have it on good authority that his poor wife carries a photograph around with her, so that she can remember whom she married, I am also informed that his dog does not recognise him and has attacked him on several occasions.

All jokes aside, we are very thankful for Peter's commitment to ANDFHG, and we look forward to his continuing guidance as President in 2010.

Our last speaker's night was presented by the Huguenot Society of SA, several members who attended the night; found that they too were descended from French Protestant Huguenot's. The usual Speaker's night raffle was won by Linda Von Der Borch, congratulations to Linda.

The Committee wishes to thank all members for their support throughout the year, and we look forward to meeting you all at the General Meeting.

Colin Withall, Editor.

# A Special Reminder.

### ALL MEMBERS BE ADVISED.

By Authority of the President.

# THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING. Is being held at

1PM SATURDAY JULY 11 2009.

## TO PRESENT

- THE PRESIDENT'S REPORT.
- TREASURERS REPORT.
- CONDUCT OTHER RELEVENT BUSINESS.
- ELECTIONS OF COMMITTEE FOR 2009/10.

Followed by a BBQ, soft drinks available.

All Members Welcomed.